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META Newsletter    Fall 2021 
Mid-Eastern Tennis Association 

A Section of the American Tennis Association 

META Member Clubs 
 

▪ Active Aces Super Seniors  
  Tennis Club (AASSTC) 
  David  I. Merriwether, President 
  sixlovedave@msn.com 
 

▪ Baltimore Tennis Club  
   Royce E. Jones, President 
   royce_jon@verizon.net 
 

▪ Deanwood Tennis Association 
  Cheryl Sloan, President 
  csloan5@verizon.net 
 

▪ Fort Lincoln Tennis Club  
   Karen Taylor, President 
 

▪ S.A.F.E. of DC 
  Spyke Henry, President 
 

▪ Tennis at Shiloh 
  James Janifer, President 
 

▪ The Mall Tennis Club 
   Ollen Dupree, President 
 

▪ Virginia State Univeristy 
   Men’s Tennis Team 
   Eugene Thompson, Coach 
 

▪ Washington Tennis Association  
   Stephanie Marshall, President 
 

▪ Washington Tennis and  
   Education Foundation 
   John Borden, President and CEO 

As We Turn the Corner on COVID-19 …  
Yesterday, I got my booster shot and two days before I got my flu shot 
for the season. Did you get yours? I encourage each of you to get fully 
vaccinated. Getting vaccinated is the only way to put the COVID-19 
monster down. I don’t know how to process the fact that more than 
700,000 U.S. citizens have died due to COVID-19. That is just 
unimaginable! I can’t seem to wrap my mind around it knowing much 
of it could have been prevented by wearing a mask, social distancing 
and getting vaccinated.  
 

I understand some of you are stuck on the negativity and distrust in the 
government caused by the Tuskegee Experiment. There have been more 
people of color and more critical eyes around the world watching the 
creation and rollout of this vaccine. Thomas Parran, U.S. Surgeon 
General, oversaw the cruel syphilis experiment on nearly 400 black men 
later went to Guatemala to perform the same study on prostitutes, once 
again preying on those without voices. It’s a new day!!! Oversight, 
clinical trials, multiple pharmaceutical manufacturers, world-wide usage 
and the success rate of survival in the vaccinated population are all 
testimonials supporting the vaccines. Maryland’s Governor Hogan says, 
“get the damn shot.” It’s not too late to do so! 
 

Covid-19 case numbers and deaths are dropping but, we have not turned 
the corner yet.  

Please be safe and stay well!!! 
 

Cheryl Sloan 
META President 

Locate a Vaccine Site: 
Call 1-800-232-0233 and enter your Zip Code 

OR 
Text your zip code to 438829  

(Message & data rates may apply. CDC ) 
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By Sandra Diles 
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